 NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING BEFORE

THE COUNCIL ON DEVELOPMENT FINANCE


Public Notice is hereby given in accordance with Title 29, Section 10004 of the  Del. C., as amended, and 29 Del. C. §§5007, 5027-5029,  as amended, that the Council on Development Finance (the “Council”) of The Delaware Economic Development Authority (the “Authority”) will conduct a public hearing on Monday, January 25, 2010 at 9:00 A.M. at Buena Vista, 661 South DuPont Highway in New Castle, Delaware 19720, with respect to the matters and applications described below for financial assistance from the Authority in connection with the proposed financing of the projects, in the amounts and on behalf of the applicants identified below. The public is invited to attend and participate in the hearing.  In advance of the hearing, additional information concerning the matters and applications to be considered at the hearing may be obtained from, and written comments may be submitted to, the Council in care of the Authority, 99 Kings Highway, Dover, Delaware 19901, (302) 739-4271.  The Council intends to conduct a part of the hearing in one or more executive sessions closed to the public for the purpose of discussing certain confidential commercial and financial information submitted by the applicants for assistance that is not a public record within the meaning of Section 10002 of the Del. C.  The agenda for the hearing, which is subject to change, is as follows:

1. Applicant:  Elcriton, Inc. - The Applicant is requesting a matching grant in the amount of $50,000 from the Delaware Strategic Fund under the Delaware Technical Innovation Program.  The Applicant proposes to use the proceeds to serve as a bridge grant for its transition from a SBIR Phase I to a SBIR Phase II of its National Science Foundation grant, “Metabolic Engineering for Clostridial Biotechnology”.  The business is located at 15 Innovation Way in Newark, Delaware.
2. Applicant:  Five Below, Inc. - The Applicant is requesting a grant in the amount of $125,000 from the Delaware Strategic Fund program.  The Applicant proposes to use the proceeds to expand its distribution operations to accommodate planned future growth and its changing business needs.  Five Below is located at 350 Anchor Mill Road, Twin Spans Business Park in New Castle, Delaware.  The Applicant is an extreme-value retailer serving the teen market.

3. Applicant:  AccelBeam Synthesis, Inc. - The Applicant is requesting a loan in the amount of $250,000 from the Delaware Strategic Fund program.  The Applicant proposes to use the proceeds to establish AccelBeam’s chemical production operation and corporate headquarters in Delaware.  The company will be locating in New Castle County, Delaware. 
